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FROM THE NCA EMMAUS  
COMMUNITY LAY DIRECTOR 

Community, 
I am overcome with JOY at the fellowship and worship in 
which we share.  Praises, big praises.  And as we have 
teams meeting weekly  – Prayer, big, down on our knees 
prayer!  We have the women’s E-178 weekend and 
Men’s E-179 weekend.   DAILY these team members are 
preparing, pondering, scheduling, planning, and leaning 
on Jesus.  Let’s spur them on by intentional support – 
cards, emails, calls, words, early agape, to say Go, Do, 
we are behind you! 
The leaders of these two upcoming weekends:  Bev 
Barthmeier & Jeff Hetherington. We have pledged our 
support and prayers for both weekends.  Bev blessed us 
with a recent message of how well things are going and 
how they feel the prayers of the community – Anything is 
Possible.  Jeff  is a sincere man of God, and prayer war-
rior, an extraordinary leader.  We share in a concern to 
give more men of our area the opportunity to be blessed 
with attending a weekend.  Believe!  PLEASE pray along 
with us and share any thoughts you have for bringing 
fruit to this mission.    
Richard challenged us to rededicate to our mission.  We 
soak up his challenging words, now let’s act on it.   If you 
can’t find a pilgrim to sponsor, ask others if you can help 
them financially to sponsor.  This would be a huge en-
couragement to a sponsor.  Prayer is an even richer 
source of strength for them as they fight obstacles and 
celebrate what is about to happen.  The seed has been 
planted – let’s help water it! 
Chrysalis returned with a whirlwind of excitement – let’s 
pray for those 16 new butterflies as they return to school 

and work.  Inspired by their energy and expressions of 
the love of Christ – we are a better community for having 
them as an integral part of this family.   Speak to a youth,  
offer a Hug, engage in conversation, cheer them on!  The 
future is foremost on their minds – challenge and inspire 
them, perhaps discussing further education or job oppor-
tunities with which you have knowledge. 
MONICA G is in the HOUSE!!  CLD for this upcoming 
year (August to August).   Oh, man… This woman has a 
love for others and Christ that fills the room.  Look out.. 
she will lead these youth in a dynamic way.  Praises.  
Fervent prayers – let’s commit to it, Believe and experi-
ence – Anything is Possible. 
I love you!  
 
De Colores and Fly with Christ! 

Mary Ann Krauss, CLD 
Keep the JOY! 
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 FROM THE NCA EMMAUS  

SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR 
And They Were Filled With The Holy Spirit” 

Acts 2: 4 
 
When the Disciples were filled with the Holy Spirit, every-
thing changed.  They became Ministers and went about 
doing God’s will.  They turned their world upside down 
and many sinners found new life in Jesus the Christ.  It 
was a time of great rejoicing!  God was renewing the 
earth through the work of the Disciples. 
 
God would do the same today if we would give ourselves 
totally to Him and His will.  He would make us new in 
Jesus’ Name and fill us with that same Pentecostal Holy 
Spirit. The Lord would fill us with Joy and send us out to 
share His gift with all of His children.  God would do that 
if we would give ourselves to Him! 
 
I am praying that God is going to do that very thing here 
in our Emmaus Community.  There are sufferers all 
around us.  There are people who need to be born again 
and shed the sin that separates them from their Maker.  
There are many that have lost hope and have stopped 
dreaming.  There are those who live each day alone and 
afraid.  They are in need of a new life! 
 
We are those whom God has filled with His Holy Spirit 
and He is depending on us.  God is sending us into ordi-
nary situations to make them “extraordinary”.  “All things 
are possible with God!”  It is time for all of us to realize 
that we have a Ministry to those who need to find the 
“Way”.  We have a gift to share and God is depending 
upon us to deliver that gift to those who are seeking. 
 
During this beautiful month of September, I invite you to 
receive God’s Holy Spirit and join us in a wonderful Min-
istry that will bring New Life and Hope into the lives of 
those who are dying.  Come and be filled that you might 
be a “Gift Giver” in the name of Jesus Christ.  Many are 
seeking New Life and New Hope!  Please come to our 
next Emmaus gathering and share your faith and God’s 
wonderful redeeming love! 
 

May God fill us with the Holy Spirit!  I pray that we will all 
Minister in His Name! 
 
Hugs, 

Richard E. Cobb, 
 Community Spiritual Director 
 

From the Music Directors, MD’s 

 God is on the move! Hallelujah! Maybe it’s just me, but I 
have been seeing God work in some really miraculous 
ways lately! So much love pouring out everywhere! 
Thanks so much to Lake Ridge Baptist Church for open-
ing their arms to us and for such a glorious night of wor-
ship! Emmaline Taylor and Tyler Mankin were the MD’s 
of C93 and the bugs definitely felt “more of you”.  Thanks 
for your presence and love, Jesus!! Welcome new butter-
flies! 
Who can proclaim the mighty acts of the LORD or fully 
declare his praise? Psalm 106.2  
We sing his praises with all we have. We pour our hearts 
into the music, yet there is no earthly way to declare how 
mighty and awesome our God is!!  
So that means we need to do it again!!  
Join us in September for Ultreya on the 16

th
 at First Unit-

ed Presbyterian Church in Dale City. Pizza Party at 6:30 
and worship at 7:30. Team of E-178 will be introduced!! 
Please come meet, greet, and spread the love! Pray for 
the pilgrims and team as God prepares their hearts for 
the upcoming weekend. 
 MD and AMD training will be taking place at St. Paul’s 
United Methodist Church at 7:00 PM on September 20

th
.  

It you are a future MD or AMD, or if you plan to be a fu-
ture MD or AMD please join us! Plus we are encouraging 
the R’s of future weekends to attend as well. 
And Jesus says, 
Love your neighbor as yourself.' There is no command-
ment greater than these." 
Have you hugged your neighbor lately? 
 
Blessings, 

Jim, Marty, Jerry, and Milt 
MD@emmausnca.org 
 
 

mailto:MD@emmausnca.org
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Anything is Possible with the Lord. 

As I began to pray for the Holy Spirit to guide me in pre-
paring for this weekend, I was drawn to Philippians 4:13, 
"I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me" 
for the weekend verse by a bracelet given to me by my 
sister, Diane. The small silver bracelet features a small 
dangling cross and the inscription, “Anything is Possible”. 
Balancing family, work, school, children's activities, and 
all the demands of this world can seem so daunting. Yet 
this scripture reminds us that we can do all things if we 
believe in the Love, Hope, and the Promise of God's 
strength in us.  

Our weekend song is Thrive by Casting Crowns. God 
wants us to not just survive but to Thrive; with Joy un-
speakable, Faith unsinkable, Love unstoppable - Any-
thing is Possible.  

Teaming is well underway. Assignments have been 
made as we prepare our hearts to serve 30 women who 
will come to the mountain. God has chosen these women 
from different places in their faith journey. Some will be 
spiritually renewed, some will see unconditional love for 
the first time, and some may see Jesus in the women 
that serve them. All of them will truly know that Anything 
is Possible with the Lord.  

Please pray for the team, the pilgrims, and for God's 
blessing upon E-178. 

 
Cadre and Team 
Bev Barthmaier ~ Rectora 
Vickie Carroll ~ Asst. Rectora 
Tammy Crouch ~ Table Leader 
Keri Finegan ~ Assistant Head Cha 
Doug Geeting ~ Spiritual Director 
Nancy Geeting ~ Head Cha 

Karen Gentile ~ Assistant Mananita Cha, Assistant 
Agape Cha 
Gaylene Guest ~ Palanca Cha 
Jess Hewlett ~ Table Leader 
Glenda Lambert ~ Agape Cha 
Marsha Lunceford ~ Assistant Dining Room Cha, Clos-
ing Cha 
Cookie Miller ~ Assistant Talk Room Cha, Assistant 
Closing Cha 
Dawn Mosteller ~ Assistant Chapel Cha, Mananita Cha  
Jeff Pehl ~ Assistant Spiritual Director 
Marty (Martha) Petrizza ~ Music Director 
Patty Plummer ~ Assistant Music Director 
Carolyn Ritenour ~ Chapel Cha 
Jodene Roark ~ Table Leader 
Michelle Seay ~ Audio Visual Cha 
Leanne Siedlarz ~ Talk Room Cha 
Cathy Smith ~ Table Leader 
Shari Spring ~ Assistant Palanca Cha 
Barbara Swingle ~ Dining Room Cha 
Ruth Washburg ~ Table Leader 
Bonnie Wine ~ Table Leader 
Susan Young ~ Old Buffalo, Floater Cha 
 
 
Pilgrims 
Tammy Block ~ Mount Ararat Baptist Church  
CJ Brown ~ Prince of Peace UMC  
Sharon Capra ~ Grace Church of Fredericksburg  
Ellie Casterline ~ Orlean UMC  
Ashley Clairmont ~ Park Valley  
Mayra Drayer ~ First United Presbyterian  
Jane Edwards ~ Church of Severn Run  
Angie Engle ~ Non provided 
Margaret Flores ~ All Saints Catholic  
Barbara Glaser ~ Submission Ministries Fellowship 
Nancy Gorham ~ Above and Beyond Ministries  
Christinia Hale ~ Lifepoint  
Cheryl Heywood ~ Prince of Peace UMC  
Cyndi Jones ~ Annandale UMC  
Christine Joseph ~ Spirit and Life UMC  
Cindy Krass ~ Dumfries UMC  
Teresa Labbe ~ Traveler’s Rest Baptist  
Monica Lehmer ~ Park Valley  
Kathy Matthews ~ Hope United Church of Christ  
Susan Meyerson ~ Christ UMC  
Lori Neckel ~ Park Valley  
Caye Nelson ~ Orlean UMC  
Erin Pendergast ~ Old Bridge UMC 
Charu Ramarao ~ Grace Community Church  
Maria Terese Ramserran ~ Christ UMC  
Alex Rouse ~ Non Provided 
Aliecia Ruchlewicz ~ Old Bridge UMC  
Bethany Shoop ~ Bethel UMC  
Sowmya Subramanian ~ Pender UMC  
Sheila Templeton ~ Bethel UMC  
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             From the NCA Chrysalis, CLD 

 
DeColores my dear friends, 
I hope this 4

th
 Day Journal finds you and your family well 

as we get ready to end Summer and start a new season 
of Fall. I just wanted to recount what has been going on 
for Chrysalis these past months. We had two very suc-
cessful weekends in July. Our Young Adult weekend had 
6 caterpillars and our high school weekend had 10. Both 
weekends saw young people draw closer to God and 
friendships made with others. What someone on the out-
side didn’t see, was all of the community who supported 
with clean up, set up, coming to candlelight and closing, 
and praying for the weekend itself. I think on the week-
end just as in our lives, we go about doing what we are 
supposed to do and we can miss all the people who are 
doing behind the scenes work to serve us. I know each 
and every one of those young people really appreciated 
it and felt the love of God. 
 
As we enter into September, the new Board of Directors 
for National Capital Area Chrysalis will be taking on their 
positions that they were duly elected for. I would like to 
thank Whitney LeMay, Devin Duren, Charlie Duren, John 
Rowe, and Jose Saldana for their dedication and time 
over the last two years to helping strengthen and grow 
our community as well as spread the love of Jesus to the 
youth/young adults who have come into our lives.   
 
I would like to welcome Sarah LeMay, Michael Juarbe, 
Tori Guest, Molly Haynes, Burton Robinson, Dan 
Hughes, Nicole Parrish to the Board and returning for a 
second term, Lindell Tinsley and Stephanie Williams. I 
pray that God guides you through times of challenge and 
that he strengthens you in the months ahead when there 
is a lot of things to get done.  
 
This will be my last 4

th
 Day Journal entry as the Lay Di-

rector for NCA Chrysalis. It has been an amazing journey 
filled with productive meetings, exciting weekends and a 
spirit-filled community of disciples who want to just keep 
passing on the joy. My prayer for this community is that 
we continue to follow the great commission that Jesus 
left us before he went to heaven which is, “Therefore go 

and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 
name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, 
and teaching them to obey everything I have command-
ed you. And surely I am with you always, to the very end 
of the age.”-Matthew 28:19-20.  
 
I think it can be very easy for us to just get into a con-
sumer mode. We work, we do stuff for our churches, we 
manage our households, so why not just relax when we 
do Emmaus/Chrysalis? We do the fun things that are 
easy to us. Being a member of a team or just coming for 
Ultreyas are activities that we enjoy and are easy. De-
veloping authentic relationships with those around us 
isn’t necessarily easy and with certain people it can be 
difficult. We have to because that is what Jesus tells us 
to do. Making disciples isn’t an overnight thing, and it 
definitely isn’t just sending someone on a weekend. It is 
deliberate Christian life sharing and spirit filled relation-
ships that make disciples. Disciples that will love God 
with all of their heart, soul and mind and love others as 
themselves. Just so we are clear, when Jesus says go 
and make disciples of all nations, there are no limitations 
to that. It is not just the person who looks like you but 
anyone who is brought into your life. That means of any 
race, any economic status, and any age along with a 
whole other grouping of categories.  
 
Especially for our young people today, this is needed 
more than ever. My generation, the Millennials (16-34 
year olds) have now surpassed the Baby Boomers in 
size (75.4 million Millennials). This vast majority of young 
people have grown up in non-Christian households in a 
culture that does not encourage faith. Take a moment 
now to pray for God to guide you into the life of a young 
person and encourage them on their faith journey. I love 
you my beautiful wonderful community and just as you 
have taught me, I encourage you to continue to outreach 
and disciple others.  
 
I also ask for you to welcome Monica Gibson as the new 
NCA Lay Director. I ask that you pray for her as she 
starts this new journey and encourage you to offer words 
of encouragement every chance you can to her. This is a 
new year full of opportunities to strengthen the faith of 
young people, connect them with the greater body of 
Christ and empower them to be the leaders of the 
Church today. I will be a part of that mission just as the 
rest of you will be. 
 
Fly With Christ, 
 

Jacob Mosser 
National Capital Area Chrysalis Lay Director 
 
P.S. don’t be surprised if you see me on an Emmaus 
weekend soon.  
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COMMMUNITY PALANCA 

Love, Love, Love, that is what Palanca/Agape is all 

about.  The community is amazing when it 

comes to sharing their love with the 

team/pilgrims/bugs on the weekends.  

 

So how can you help?  

I know how everyone gets carried away 

with  those close pins, but there is so much more! 

Decorate placemats – each weekend needs a total of 324 deco-

rated placemats. 

 

They can be bible verses, cute 

pictures and if you are artistic. 

We need weekend themes if 

possible. 

 

Each weekend needs Warm and 

Fuzzies,  

 

Joy Flags,  

 

Palanca/Agape Bags,  

 

I am loveable buttons,  

and close-pin caterpillars.  

 

Get your community together and 

have a palanca party!  It is amazing 

how much fun everyone can have no 

matter How “Non Crafty” you are. 

 

At Ultreyas we will be collecting the 

palanca/agape in baskets located by the front door. 

 

We will also have community palanca for everyone to sign. 

Show the Love and have fun doing it. 

If you are interested is helping with the community palanca 

please contact me at Agape@emmausnca.org  or 703-794-

1818. 

 
De Colores! And Fly with Christ  

Donna  Morris  
 

ACCEPTING Board Nominations for 2017 
 

Election will be at November Ultreya 
Submission of this form needed by September 

Ultreya 
Complete NCA Emmaus board nomination form, found 
at:  www.emmausnca.org web site, forward it to Phil 
Wisner at Phil.Wisner@yahoo.com by September 16 or 
bring it to the September Ultreya.  

The Board meets once a month on the first Monday, 7pm 
in Springfield. Our purpose is representing the communi-
ty in the business and fellowship of NCA Emmaus. For 
more information, contact Phil Wisner at 
Phil.Wisner@yahoo.com, or talk to any NCAE board 
member, but mainly pray and seek His guidance as you 
commit to being considered for this rewarding experi-
ence. Or, return the completed  

Phil Wisner, NCAE  
Board Nominations Committee 

 
 
Northern Virginia Kairos  
You are invited to attend the Northern Virginia Kairos 
community's semi-annual BBQ and informational dinner. 
It is being held on August 6 starting at 5:30 at Annandale 
UMC. 
If you are interested in attending or getting more infor-
mation, please contact Frank Svenson, at  
franksvenson@gmail.com or contact any Kairos member 
 
Kairos  schedule 
GRCC S-3 K-63: October 13-16, 2016 
Team meeting - August 27 at Annandale UMC 
Weekend leader - Kevin Markle, 
email:kevinmarkle58@gmail.com 
 
Sussex-1 K-4: October 20-23, 2016 
Team Meeting - September 14 at Dumfries UMC 
Weekend leader - Mike Gentile,  
email: michaelagentile@verizon.net 
 
THANKS!!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Dick 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW – NCA Emmaus Car Magnets  
and Decals 

¢ƘŜ b/!9Σ пέȄ сέ car MAGNETS and REMOV-
ABLE DECALS are available for $5.00 donation 
or more for each decal. All proceeds go to 
Scholarship Fund.  For more information, 
please contact:  
Raúl Castillo at 703-307-8070 or  
Email: 4DayJour@emmausnca.org 
  
 
 

“ACT OF AGAPE” 
We are starting an “Act of Agape” to say we 
love you to the Host Churches. During each 
Ultreya, we will be supporting the host church-
es, mission of interest. During the August 
Ultreya, we are asking the NCAE community to 
bring to Lake Ridge Baptist Church, tooth-
brushes, toothpaste and school supplies. It is 
always good to show the “Act of Agape” 
love!..... NCAE Board 
 

mailto:Agape@emmausnca.org
http://www.emmausnca.org/
mailto:Phil.Wisner@yahoo.com
mailto:Phil.Wisner@yahoo.com
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NCA EMMAUS BOARD 
Term Expiring January 2017 

Richard Cobb, SD  umcelder@aol.com  
Mary Ann Krauss,CLD 703-850-8226 mkrauss70@aol.com  
Lindsey Kirkwood 571-236-4563 lindsey.kirkwood@gmail.com  
Jon Guest 703-586-7718 Jon.guest@verizon.net 

JR Williams 330-340-4761 jrky97@gmail.com  
Rich Wunderlin 703-627-9811 rich.wunderlin@verizon.net  
 

Term Expiring January 2018 
Sam Gero 703-475-8812 samgero@gmail.com 

Stan Esterline, ASD  stanre@verizon.net 

Kathy Woodley,  703-232-8043 Kwoodley69@gmail.com 

Gloria Esterline,ACLD 703-407-2420 esterlineg@verizon.net 

Jerry Wills 703-217-4262 jerry@hippofamily.com 

Phil Wisner 540-760-7594 phil_wisner@yahoo.com 

COMMUNITY SUPPORT LEADERS 
Applications ~ NCA Emmaus Pilgrims 

Charlie & Vickie Carroll 703-887-7590 
  
Cand_app@emmausnca.org   

Applications ~ NCA Emmaus Team 

Charlie & Vickie Carroll  703-887-7590 
  
Team_app@emmausnca.org   

Audio-Visual/Software Managers 

Jim and Donna Morris 703-794-1818 
avsoftware@emmausnca.or
g 

Community Palanca/Agape Coordinators 

Donna  Morris 703-794-1818 Agape@emmausnca.org   
Community Shed Coordinator 

Annette Barbier 703-491-2104 Abarbier2@aol.com 

Facility Liaison   

Nancy Geeting 540-841-3343 
ngeeting@wakefieldschool.or
g 

Fourth Day Journal – Newsletter Editor  

Raúl Castillo 703-307-8070 
4DayJour@emmausnca.or
g 

Fourth Day Journal  Mailing 

Beth Parker 703-447-9553 
4DayMail@emmausnca.or
g 

HolyNet Coordinator 

Charlie Hays 703-8013521 Charleyhays@gmail.com 

Kairos Representative 

Dick Tobey  tobeygroup@aol.com 

Kairos Outside Representative 

Barbara Teats 703-354-9043 barbteats@hotmail.com  

Rector (a) Manuals Coordinator 

Linda Girten 703-491-3801 
manu-
als@emmausnca.org   

Music Directors 

Jim Krauss 703-850-8226 md@emmausnca.org 

Marty Petrizza 540-602-9928 md@emmausnca.org 

Outreach Palanca/Agape Coordinator 

Debbie McCluskey   
gndmccluskey2@verizon.n

et  
Prayer Wheel Coordinator 

Robin Wisner 202-341-2485 Robin@robinwisner.com 

Rector(a) Selection Coordinator 

Annette Barbier 703-491-2104 Abarbier2@aol.com 

Reunion Group Coordinator 

Liana Cuffman 703-920-6219  cuffli@comcast.net 

Scholarship Coordinator  

Lindsey Kirkwood 571-236-4563 lindsey.kirkwood@gmail.com 
Talk Folder Coordinator   

Al Barbier 703-869-1380 Ajbarbier@aol.com 

Treasurer   

Stacey Jones 540-840-0445 tay70tay@yahoo.com 

Website Manager 

Rob Cannon 703-965-8045 webadmin@emmausnca.org 

Weekend Handouts Coordinator  

Mark Segnari 703-670-3145 4daypack@emmausnca.org 

Wooden Crosses &  Ropes 

Jim & Jan Womer 703-670-5236 jmwomer@verizon.net  

       NCA CHRYSALIS BOARD  

Community Lay Director (CLD) 
Assistant Lay Director (ALD)  

Spiritual Director (SD) 

CLD Monica Gibson laydirector@chrysalisnca.org 

 
ACLD 

John Rowe 
Devin Duren 

asstlaydirector@chrysalisnca.org  

SD Jose Saldana Pastor2@chrysalisnca.org 

SD   

Other Board Members 

Lindell Tinsley Dan Hughes 

Stephanie Williams Katie Rowe 

Bonita Darby Matt Critchley 

Carolyn Tidd Burton Robinson 

Milton Zapata Michael Jurabe 

Tori Guest Molly Haynes 

Sarah LeMay Nicole Parish 

  

Chrysalis Support Personnel 

Supply Coordinators 
Linda Russ/  
Melissa Detwiler 

Prayer Wheel Coordinator Volunteer Needed 

Manuals and Talk Folders 
Coordinator 

Kurt Bubenhofer 

Community Music Director Dave Moore 

Registrar Donna Morris 

Secretary Stephanie Williams 

Treasurer Bob LeMay 

Clothe Agape Bags Coordinator Beth Ann Eadie 

Dining Room Coordinator Donna Morris 

Worldwide  Agape Coord. Volunteer Needed 

Facilities Coordinator Volunteer Needed 

Fourth Day Packet Coord. Bob LeMay 

Historian Volunteer Needed 

Outreach Coordinator Mark and Pat Fahner 

Clown Communion Coord. Jan Niehoff 

Chrysalis Crosse Coord. Janet & Lindsey Matthews 

Hoot Coordinators 
Donna VanWert/Bob LeMay 
Karen Kimberlin 

I am Lovable Pin Coordinator Donna Morris 

Website Coordinator Clayton  Newberry 

mailto:umcelder@aol.com
mailto:mkrauss70@aol.com
mailto:lindsey.kirkwood@gmail.com
mailto:Jon.guest@verizon.net
mailto:jrky97@gmail.com
mailto:rich.wunderlin@verizon.net
mailto:Kwoodley69@gmail.com
mailto:Cand_app@emmausnca.org
mailto:Cand_app@emmausnca.org
mailto:Agape@emmausnca.org
mailto:Abarbier2@aol.com
mailto:ngeeting@wakefieldschool.org
mailto:ngeeting@wakefieldschool.org
mailto:4DayJour@emmausnca.org
mailto:4DayJour@emmausnca.org
mailto:4DayMail@emmausnca.org
mailto:4DayMail@emmausnca.org
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('tobeygroup@aol.com')
mailto:barbteats@hotmail.com
mailto:manuals@emmausnca.org
mailto:manuals@emmausnca.org
mailto:md@emmausnca.org
mailto:md@emmausnca.org
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('gndmccluskey2@verizon.net')
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('gndmccluskey2@verizon.net')
mailto:Robin@robinwisner.com
mailto:Abarbier2@aol.com
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('cuffli@comcast.net')
mailto:lindsey.kirkwood@gmail.com
mailto:Ajbarbier@aol.com
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('tay70tay@yahoo.com')
mailto:webadmin@emmausnca.org
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('4daypack@emmausnca.org')
mailto:jmwomer@verizon.net
mailto:laydirector@chrysalisnca.org
mailto:asstlaydirector@chrysalisnca.org
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2016 ULTREYA GATHERINGS 

Sept. 16 First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City 

Oct. 21 St. Paul UMC 

Nov. 18 Christ Church UMC 

Dec. 16 Bethel UMC 

If you are interested in hosting an Ultreya gather-
ing, please contact the NCA Emmaus Board.  

Join us at our next Ultreya Gathering 
7:30 p.m., Friday, September 16, 2016 

First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City 

2016-2017 NCA Emmaus Walks 
E-178~W~Oct. 6-9, 2016..............Bev Barthmeier 
E-179~M~ Nov.3-6, 2016……….Jeff Hetherington 
E-180~ W~Mar. 9-12, 2017……….Nancy Geeting 
E-181~ M~May 18-21, 2017………....Tom Geenty 
E-182~ W~Oct. 5-8, 2017………..Glenda Lambert 
E-183~ M~Nov. 2-5, 2017…………….…TJ Cuddy  
 
 
 

 

 
         INCLEMENT WEATHER POLICY 

 In case of inclement weather on the night of an 

Ultreya, please listen to the local television or  

radio.  If schools are closed, and after school 

activities are canceled in the county in which 

the Ultreya is held, the Ultreya will also be can-

celed. WEEKEND PRAYER WHEEL needs you! 
Sign up at emmausnca.org; click on weekend  
#E178 on the left; then click Prayer Wheel heading. 
Be a Blessing as the Body of Christ covers these 
weekends in prayer. 
 

2016 WEEKEND EMMAUS FEES 
Application Fee  $35.00 
Pilgrim Fee   $200.00 
Team Fee   $250.00 
 

http://emmausnca.org/
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